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July 3, 2007

Ms. Cathleen Curran Myers

Deputy Secretary

    for Water Management

PA Department of Environmental Protection

16th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Deputy Secretary Myers:

The CAC’s Water Committee has been discussing the concepts and proposed direction of changes to regulations related to implementation of Act 537, as you presented them to us earlier this year.  For a variety of reasons, we recommend that the Department take more time to consider the best way to improve this far-reaching program.

· The far-reaching impacts of how sewage management planning is administered in Pennsylvania deserve careful and considerable discussion by a broad range of stakeholders.  

· There are already insufficient fiscal and human resources allocated to this program to accomplish it effectively; this has been compounded by the number of recent retirements.  Changes to this program will be a major undertaking.

· The scope of changes proposed and a target date of implementation by the end of 2007 (as reported by the Sewage Advisory Committee) seem overly aggressive.  As far as we know, there is no driving need to force implementation of these changes by year-end other than a self-imposed goal.  In addition to seeking adequate input, there is also a need for education and outreach to the municipalities who will need to administer the program when implemented.

· We should also use the extra time to assess the effectiveness and environmental impacts of some of the newer aspects of the current program such as the Seller’s Property Disclosure Statement

Council is in the process of preparing a white paper on the issue of sewage management and also offers to work with the Sewage Advisory Committee and the Department in putting together and implementing a public input plan to solicit input from a broad range of stakeholders.

Thank you for your consideration of our recommendations.  We look forward to working with you on this critical program.






Sincerely,






Cynthia Carrow

Burt Waite






Chair, CAC

Chair, CAC Water Committee
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